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Re: Facilities Update

This is an update that is designed to inform the campus of the status of the College’s current facilities projects. I welcome comments or suggestions.

I. Rosenfield Campus Center
This spectacular project is moving toward a timely completion in the early summer. We are planning for the complex, domino-like moves into this building when it is completed.

II. Science Center Phase II
The Science Center project continues to move forward thanks to favorable weather.
III. Cowles 
At the February meeting the Board of Trustees approved the renovation of the dining portion of Cowles to create 48 beds of alternative, apartment-style housing. This project will commence this summer and will involve a small amount of demolition of the existing kitchen out-building on the northerly side of the building. We hope to complete this project in time for the class that enters in the Fall of 2007. 
IV. The Forum 
We have talked with a number of people on campus, the Board of Trustees, and our code compliance people to see whether we could consolidate our ITS offices, currently spread across seven buildings, into the northern two-thirds of the Forum. We conclude that we can do this, leaving the South Lounge and the Health Center in place. We are discussing and refining a plan to create a multi-media 
facility in the area of the current Grill and are working to include some lounge aspects and perhaps at some point a coffee bar. This work is ongoing but at this point we are definitely moving forward on the assumption that ITS will be consolidated in a portion of the Forum. 
V. Chaplain’s Office
All the current services, equipment and offices in 1233 Park Street, including the Helpdesk, will move to the Forum and the Chaplain’s Office will move into this house, along with Frank Thomas, Senior Counselor. We will endeavor to sell the house in which the Chaplain’s Office is currently located to create more parking and an additional space to expand or rebuild the College Pre-School in accordance with our Strategic Plan implementation document.  

VI. Statement of Environmental Responsibility
We have recently adopted as a policy the following statement of environmental responsibility:
“Grinnell College believes that as a liberal arts institution with a strong social commitment, we have a duty to the environment, society, and future generations to be leaders in environmental stewardship, education, and policy. Grinnell College is therefore committed to incorporating environmental responsibility into policies, decisions, and daily life on campus.” 
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